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                                       January 16, 2025 

Dear Hosanna! family and friends, 

Thank you for your contributions in 2024! 
We are grateful for everything you have given to our life and work together as the church.  
Your presence is your greatest gift, but we acknowledge that you also offer your time, energy,  
care, financial support, talents, and passions.  These gifts bless us and honor God.   

We recognize costs have gone up--not just how much things cost, but also how precious your time 
and energy are--so we know that what you contribute to the church is not always easy.  Thank you 
for believing in the work God is doing through us, even when it’s a stretch.  We pray that your 
involvement is a blessing to you that provides dividends of joy, fulfillment, peace, hope, and love.   

Enclosed is a statement listing your financial gifts throughout 2024.   

• You may use this in your tax preparation and recordkeeping.   

• It is based on gifts via check, envelope, or electronic means--anything we can attribute to you.   

• If no statement is enclosed, your gifts were anonymous or in-kind, so we don’t have a record.   

• Mistakes happen.  If we are missing something, please call the church office at 816-781-7991.   

Your gifts made a difference. 
A lot of people have commented with joy on our growth this past year.  We’re not just talking about 
new people (though we are SO happy to have welcomed many into our church family this year); 
we’re excited by the growing connections between us, the strength we receive for daily life, the 
opportunities and purpose we have, our deepening faith, and the direction and hope God provides.   
Here are some things we’ve accomplished together in the past year with your support:

• Honored God and cared for one other. 

• Demonstrated love to veterans & neighbors. 

• Engaged many more people than past years. 

• Spent more time together in fellowship events. 

• Worked toward selling some land to pay off 
our mortgage and free up funds for ministry.

We see growth ahead. 
We’ve worked hard to successfully reduce costs and boost revenue to sustain ministry, but God calls 
us to continue growing ministry and responding to changes in the world and the people we serve.   

Here are some things we’d love to do if we had more resources: 

• Grow neurodiversity support and outreach. 

• Host more opportunities & activities for kids. 

• Replace aging infrastructure (HVAC, flooring, 
parking lot, etc.) and utilize new technology. 

• Respond to pressing community needs more. 

• Expand music opportunities, invite musicians. 

• Reduce stress & restraints on staff/volunteers. 

• Compensate staff at the levels we’d like to. 

• Increase giving to churchwide ministry. 

• Wonderful things we haven’t yet dreamed of. 

We hope to fund these as our finances allow, but if you’d like to make a designated gift to help 
with a specific item on this list, please reach out to a council member or Pastor Mike.    



 

We invite you to continue to invest in us. 
Staff inspire and equip us.  The building provides space to gather and grow.  Supplies make our work 
possible.  Here’s how we invested in these resources last year and how we propose to do so in 2025.  

 

We managed a deficit in 2024 because of savings, but undesignated operating funds are now very low.   

Make a financial commitment for 2025. 
We invite you to continue investing in our work and consider growing that investment in 2025,  
to help us keep up with rising expenses, conduct deferred maintenance, invest in things that will 
sustain us in the future, and grow our ministry to expand God’s reach through Hosanna! 

1) Make your pledge now online at www.hosannatogether.org/pledge.  OR  
2) Fill out the enclosed pledge card and place it in the offering  

plate or mail it to the church office. 
 

A written commitment helps us plan what we can (and can’t)  
do, and it helps you be intentional about being a part of it.   

 

Don’t forget to adjust recurring gifts to match your pledge. They don’t change automatically. 

There are many ways to support God’s work!  Read the enclosed pamphlet  
for tips on how much to give, automatic giving, reducing tax liability through  
donations, planned gifts, fundraising programs, and giving beyond Hosanna! 
 

Thank you.  Again and again.  
God has blessed us with everything we need.  Thank you for your faith in God’s providence and 
for sharing your gifts with us.  You are valued, and we are grateful you are a part of Hosanna! 

Blessed is the one who comes in the name of the Lord! 


